
 
 

 

 

Dear Student/Parent/Guardian:  

The Department of Health of Delaware County has recommended that all schools located within its 

borders close its doors on Wednesday, March 18
th
 2020.  We will be using Tuesday the 17

th
 as an 

emergency day and closing our doors on Monday the 16
th
 at 3PM.  We are planning to re-open our doors 

on Tuesday, April 14
th
 2020.  

As always, you or your child(ren) may reach out through email to: 

hildebrandt.robert@charlottevalley.org,  Robert Hildebrant, Middle / High School Counselor  

 

sinstack.stacey@charlottevalley.org, Stacey Sinstack, Elementary School Counselor  

 

brownell.amanda@charlottevalley.org, Amanda Brownell, School Psychologist 

 

In the event of immediate safety/wellbeing concern please contact: 

 Mobile Crisis Assessment Team (MCAT) – mobile team which de-escalates crisis situation, 

preventing possible harm (threats of harm to self or others) – phone number: 1-844-732-6228 

 

Please visit our school website https://www.charlottevalleycs.org/, as well as Charlotte Valley’s School 

Counseling website https://sites.google.com/a/charlottevalleycsd.org/guidance/ for access to further 

supports.  

Other helpful resources:  

 Mobile Integration Team – mobile team used to provide clinical intervention and support for 

those experiencing mental illness, emotional disturbance. Website: 

https://omh.ny.gov/omhweb/transformation/docs/st-flyer.pdf, phone number: 844-732-6228 

 Delaware County Mental Health Offices, Walton – phone number: 607-832-5889 

 Otsego County Mental Health Offices, Oneonta – phone number: 607-433-2343 

 National Suicide Prevention Lifeline – support for people in distress, prevention and crisis 

resources. Website: https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/, phone number: 1-800-273-8255 

 Warm Line – not crisis hotline, but used when need to talk, feel sad, or lonely, phone number: 

607-433-0661 or 1-800-377-3281 

 

For up to date information please visit the Charlotte Valley Central School web page at 

https://www.charlottevalleycs.org/. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Student Support Services Team 

 

 

 

Mr. James Harter, Superintendent 

Mr. Mitchell Rapp, Principal 

“Empowering Students Today to Conquer the Challenges of Tomorrow” 
15611 State Hwy 23; Davenport NY, 13750 

Phone (607)278-5511       Fax (607)278-5900 
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